January 25th 2017
INTERVIEWS
CANDIDATES FOR PHARMACIST LICENSURE
ALABAMA STATE BOARD OF PHARMACY

BIRMINGHAM, ALABAMA
On Wednesday January 25th President Buddy Bunch called the Board to order at 1:50
Those present where:
Buddy Bunch


President

David Darby  


Vice President


Ralph Sorrell


Member


Brenda Denson


Member


Jim Ward



Attorney

Candidates 
	Obi Akoh-Arrey
	NV
	Recip.
	Foreign Graduate

	John Belobraydic
	AZ
	Recip.
	University of Arizona

	Arlinda Chai
	FL
	Recip.
	Mercer University

	Brandy Lea Choate
	TN
	Recip.
	Samford University

	Jonathan D. Courtney
	FL
	Student
	Florida A & M University

	Diane C. Damrau
	CO
	Recip.
	University of Colorado

	Lori A. Delossantos
	FL
	Recip.
	University of Florida

	Adam Emo
	MO
	Recip.
	University of Missouri

	Ruel D. Fleming
	NC
	Recip.
	University of North Carolina

	Meena Gobel
	PA
	Recip.
	Philadelphia 

	James Gulley
	MS
	Recip.
	University of Mississippi

	Joseph Ho
	LA
	Recip.
	Auburn University

	Kristi Hurley
	NE
	Recip.
	University of Nebraska

	Jason Jerusik
	NJ
	Recip.
	Philadelphia 

	Vicki H. Jung
	PA
	Recip.
	Philadelphia 

	Stanley J. Lloyd
	OH
	Recip.
	University of Toledo

	Angela McFarland
	IL
	Recip.
	Midwestern University

	David Makhani
	NV
	Recip.
	University of S. California

	Joseph P. Manzullo
	NJ
	Recip.
	Philadelphia 

	Rebecca G. Mitchell
	AR
	Recip.
	University of Arkansas

	Dorothy E. Morrison
	TN
	Recip.
	University of Tennessee

	Daniel T. Morrow
	IL
	Recip.
	Midwestern University

	Kim Anh Thi Pham
	TX
	Recip.
	University of Houston

	Ananda Ramaiah
	FL
	Recip.
	Foreign Graduate

	Shantoria C. Ransom
	FL
	Recip.
	Florida A & M University

	Vivian L. Ripak
	FL
	Recip.
	St. Johns University

	Yan Rotenstein
	FL
	Recip.
	Massachusetts 

	Ramanpreet Singh
	MO
	Recip.
	St. Louis

	Kimberley Stentz
	NY
	Recip.
	SUNY

	Shari Stokes
	TN
	Recip.
	

	Alicia B. Verret
	LA
	Recip.
	Xavier University

	Lisa I. Walker
	TN
	Recip.
	SUNY


MEMBER RALPH SORRELL gave his back ground. He graduated from Auburn in 1980, He is co-owner of Ritch’s Pharmacy in Mountain Brook where he has practiced community pharmacy and served as a pharmacy preceptor since 1986. From 1980-1986 He was a senior staff pharmacist at Mobile Infirmary. Professional activities include serving as president of the Alabama Pharmacy Association and president of the Jefferson County Pharmacy Association. Ralph brings to the Board of Pharmacy experience in parenteral home therapy and compounding. He wants you to keep your minds open to all the different types of pharmacy there is to pursue. Pharmacy changes every day, but what it means to be a pharmacist has always been the same. When you protect your patient you protect your license. He stresses to them to expand their involvement beyond their practice site.
VICE PRESIDENT DAVID DARBY introduced himself as an Auburn University graduate. He informed the candidates that he was elected as a candidate at large for a five (5) year term beginning January 1, 2014.  He has lived in Andalusia around thirty (30) years and currently he and his wife, who is also a pharmacist, opened their first pharmacy in 1997 and their second a couple of years ago.  Prior to owning his own pharmacies, he worked his first fourteen (14) years for a chain retail pharmacy.  Mr. Darby then moved on to the issue of drug diversion. It is a real problem, but not a new problem. His first encounter with diversion was as a district supervisor. One of his pharmacists had taken one-hundred & fifty (150) pints of Tussionex over six (6) months. Later in his district supervisor role, he had to confront a technician who had taken over 100,000 Lortab. That is when it really hit home with him what a problem this is and how colleagues could escape suspicion and be capable of such erroneous behavior.  He advised the candidates that these types of situations can take place in retail, hospital, mail order…any setting. Everyone has a system in place, but the system fails. We, as pharmacists, must maintain vigilance. 
MEMBER BRENDA DENSON introduced herself as the newest board member. She was appointed by Governor Robert Bentley. She succeeds Dr. Tim Martin as the board member representing institutional pharmacy practice. She is a Samford graduate and has a very diverse pharmacy back ground. She just wanted to add to Mr. Darby’s warning about diversion. One in ten pharmacists will divert or help with diversion. You worked hard for your license so just be careful and respect that. Glad to have you and Good luck.

ATTORNEY JIM WARD explained that the board existed to protect the public of Alabama, and did not exist to protect pharmacist in Alabama. He advised the candidates to “not be dumb” in practice, or they may end up in front of the board for disciplinary action. Nobody in this room got here by cheating, cutting corners or being lazy. You got here by sacrificing, studying hard, caring about what you do, and having good ethics. But statistically one of you will completely advocate all those wonderful things that got you here and do something that will result in an issue. Jim tells the candidates that only a fool would be a supervising pharmacist because you are responsible for everything. Make sure you know the laws regarding the practice of pharmacy in Alabama. If you have a discipline it is on your record forever. Take the time to do it right. Thank you!
PRESIDENT BUDDY BUNCH introduced himself and informed the candidates that he was appointed by Governor Bentley to serve as the community pharmacist representative. He is now his fourth year on the Board.  He began work with Harco Pharmacy in 1980 and in 1997 opened his own pharmacy, Bunch Pharmacy, in Guntersville, Alabama.  He advised the candidates ‘don’t get into bad habits’.  You may work under or with a pharmacist that has gotten comfortable bending or breaking the laws or may not even remember the law. Pharmacists must stay aware of changes and modifications to the laws. For newly graduated candidates, Mr. Bunch reiterated to use common sense. If a CII prescription doesn’t look right, don’t feel obligated to fill it. He reminded the candidates to know what your supervising pharmacist’s duties are. We are here for you if you need us and Congratulations! 

Asking for questions from the candidates for licensure and hearing none, the interviews concluded with President- Buddy Bunch welcoming each candidate to Alabama.
On a motion by MEMBER RALPH SORRELL, second by PRESIDENT Buddy Bunch and a vote of ALL AYES, Alabama licensure was granted to candidates for pharmacist licensure pending completion of necessary forms, payment of fees, and collection of funds.  
At 2:24 p.m., the Board Meeting adjourned.
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